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7 April 2011

The newsletter of the Yuba River Charter School
“Receive the children in reverence, educate them in love, send them forth in freedom.” - Rudolf Steiner

Office 272-8078
Kidspace 272-2640

Enrollment office ext. 102
Attendance office ext 2

Development Office ext 3
www.yubariverschool.org

Grade 1 is hosting this month’s virtue.

Helpfulness is being of service. It is do-
ing useful things for people, such as 
things they cannot do for themselves, 
something they do not have time to do, 
or just little things that make life easier. 

It is also important to be helpful to our-
selves: by eating healthy foods, exercis-
ing and getting plenty of rest. 

When you are helpful, you care about 
others. You don’t wait to be asked. You 
notice what needs to be done and just 
do it. If you cannot figure out what 
someone needs, ask them “How can I 
help?” or “What do you need?”  

And remember to ask for  help when you 
need it.

adapted from
The Virtues Project: Educator’s Guide

Linda Kavelin Popov

“If I can stop one Heart from breaking
I shall not live in vain
If I can ease one Life the Aching
Or cool one Pain
Or help one fainting Robin
Unto his Nest again
I shall not live in vain.”

Emily Dickinson

“No one can sincerely try to help an-
other without helping himself.”

Anonymous

“I expect to pass through this world but 
once; any good thing therefore that I can 
do, or  any kindness that I can show to 
any fellow  creature, let me do it now; 
let me not defer  or  neglect it, for  I shall 
not pass this way again.”

Anonymous

HELPFULNESS

FROM OUR DIRECTOR

YRCS is drawing up a lease to rent Nevada City 
Elementary School beginning on June 1. Our  school 
and the Nevada City School District have already 

agreed on the major terms of the lease and we will spend the 
next two weeks on the finer details. We want to thank all the 
people who wrote in comments and attended meetings to 
speak. This discussion had more input than any other  decision 
at the school since I have been here and many factors were 
weighed over  three board meetings. In the end, the Charter 
Council decided that the long term health of the school was 
best supported by the move. The initial term of the lease will 
be for  three years and it is our  dream still to build our new 
campus in Grass Valley and to own our permanent school site. 
No doubt there will be much excitement around bringing pub-
lic Waldorf education to downtown Nevada City. We will be 
organizing a moving committee very soon.

Next year on Monday, August 22, YRCS will be hosting a 
registration day at our new site. This will involve parents com-
ing to school to sign all the paperwork and volunteer commit-
ments for  the year. We will also highlight a guest speaker that 
afternoon. First day of school is Tuesday, August 23 but please 
plan to be on campus that Monday. (We are starting a week 
after Nevada Union High School).

 As you can see, this is a very exciting time to be on 
the Charter Council. One seat is currently up for re-election 
and the council is also seeking a community member to serve 
as our  school treasurer. If you know of anyone who would like 
to support the financial planning of the school as a board 
member, please contact me or Torrie Mudd, our council chair. 

 Our community meeting has been rescheduled to April 
28. This is a time to meet with the architects about the new 
Grass Valley site. Don’t forget about our  strings assembly on 
Wednesday and our open house and Spring assembly on Thurs-
day.

- Caleb Buckley 
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* Cleaning your bookshelves?

Lower grades are looking for "An I Can Read 
Book" level 2 or 3.

Please bring your  donations to the library or 
the office!

Thank you,
- Catherine

OFFICE NOTES

* HELP!!!

The library really needs your help!

Bring a friend, sit and chat while covering 
books. Great fun!

Shelving books is also available.

Thank You!
- Catherine

SHINE Members

SHINE 
(Social Health Inclusion Network for Everyone)

We are a group of school staff and parents dedicated to improving 
social relationships in our  community. By recognizing the humanity in 
each person we can work together  to strengthen communication 
through reflection, respect, and responsibility.

To that end, we are looking for  a few dedicated parents to 
join our group. Parents must be willing to spend time each 
week after  school (usually Tuesday afternoon) working on So-
cial Issues and/or group studies.

The SHINE Group consists of YRCS Teachers, Administration, 
and Parents. We are looking for parents in the following sub 
groups:
Lower Grades Representative (K – 3)
Upper Grades Representative (4 – 8)

Interested parents should submit a letter  of interest contain-
ing the following information:

• How long have you been at YRCS? (parent reps must 
have a minimum of two years at the school)

• What is or are the grade level(s) of your child(ren)? 
• Why are you interested in serving on SHINE?
• What skills and abilities can you bring to SHINE?

Your letter may contain any other biographical details that 
you feel might be of interest to the SHINE Group.

Letters of interest are due to the YRCS office or by email to 
krissa@yubariverschool.org

Thank You.

Dear YRCS Family,

In the February newsletter, the Social Health Inclusion Network for Everyone (SHINE) wrote an article 
that described the first community agreement regarding Social Health.  The topic of that article was, 
“Go to the source,” referring to a situation when one has something that is in need of resolve. This 
month, we will highlight the second of our four community agreements: “Speak your truth.”

This agreement considers that each of us has a perspective on any given social situation. It considers 
that perspectives may differ. It also empowers each community member  to speak directly to others from 
their  unique perspective and center. It validates the unique quality of each perspective. Truth – in the 
context of a social situation - remains a subjective concept. As such, it is imperative to dialogue in a 
calm manner. In order to find an appropriate social resolve, an openness to listen to another’s perspec-
tive is also needed.  

With the exciting news about a possible new school facility, we are also striving to weave a healthier  so-
cial fabric for  our school community.  To speak your  truth requires courage, dedication, openness and 
compassion by its very nature.  When we do so, we feel empowered, listened to, and ultimately, re-
spected. In doing so, the social fabric of our school can be strengthened for the betterment of all. 

In truth,

SHINE    

SHINE

* After  8 years of producing our school news-
letter, Lisa Hooper  will be moving on to high 
school next year. If you would like to pro-
duce the newsletters next year, please con-
tact Krissa in the office.

mailto:krissa@yubariverschool.org
mailto:krissa@yubariverschool.org
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“YOUNG AT ART” EXHIBITION

ART AT THE ROOD CENTER.

It is amazing to see what all of the 
children in this county are doing and 
how beautiful Yuba River’s art is. The 
Rood Center  is located at the Nevada 
County Government Building on Maidu 
Avenue off of Hwy. 49. It is open 8:00 
am - 5:00 pm, Monday through Friday. 
The exhibition runs through May.

2011 NCAL Track & Field Season*

Date Event Location Start Time Grade Level

April 13 Fun Run Colfax Elementary 3:00 pm   4-5

April 28 Lyman Gilmore Nevada Union 3:30 pm   6-8

May 10 Weimar/Colfax Colfax HS 3:30 pm   4-8 
  
May 6 Union Hill Nevada Union 3:00 pm   4-8

May 12 Magnolia Bear River HS 3:30 pm   6-8

May 19 Nevada Union Nevada Union 3:00 pm   6-8

* This schedule is subject to change

Hello YRCS Families:

The past month, Charter Council has been working hard to 
sort through all the data/reasons/input to help determine 
the best strategy to pursue for our physical home. Mr. Buck-
ley and Ms. Susan Egan have proven themselves to be very 
astute negotiators for our school. They have saved our 
budget! All indications are that the state will cut at least 
$100,000 from revenues next year. This would have been a 
disastrous cut and would have meant the loss of most of our 
extra programs. Be sure to come to the community meeting 
on April 28 to hear all the latest details.

In the meantime, work continues to prepare our new site for 
building. More contracts have been approved to do the pre-
liminary studies required. Carrie Monohan has volunteered 
her expertise as a hydrologist and Kateri Harrison as a pro-
ject manager. As soon as the state releases our funding, we 
will begin. 

Overall, enrollment and attendance are looking good. Atten-
dance is up to 96%. Congratulations! This is higher than typi-
cal for us and every extra bit of attendance credit makes a 
big difference to our bottom line and to our children’s learn-
ing. Please remember that vacations should only be taken 
during school holiday times. Several weeks of breaks have 
been added throughout the school year to accommodate 
such trips.

Contracts for Grade 1 – 8 teachers were approved, as was a 
contract for a swing dance teacher for the upper grades. 

More details about happenings are available in the full min-
utes available on the website: 
http://www.yubariverschool.org/parents.html.

Respectfully yours,
Mariana Nielsen, CC Secretary

CHARTER COUNCIL NEWS

Dear YRCS families,

I am asking YRCS parents and/or  students to 
share inspiring stories, poems and/or pictures 
about our wonderful school community in our 
school newsletter. 

It can be something as simple as how you feel 
as you’re watching your kindergartener play in 
the playground, sharing your experience and 
pictures from a class fieldtrip, sharing how 
your  child has changed throughout the years, 
etc. It can be anything that has moved you 
about YRCS.

Please limit your  articles to a maximum of 1/2 
page on an attached Word document sent to 
Torrie Mudd at torrie@torriemudd.com  Some 
editing may take place for  sizing into the 
newsletter.

Many thanks,
Torrie Mudd

http://www.yubariverschool.org/parents.html
http://www.yubariverschool.org/parents.html
mailto:torrie@torriemudd.com
mailto:torrie@torriemudd.com
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Join Us For The

        May Fair
  Saturday, May 7st

  12:00 to 4:00 p.m.

  A Day of Fun for the Whole Family. 
   

Maypole, Music, Dancing, Crafts, 
Games, and Community!

   All under the Beautiful Pines of
  The Yuba River Charter School.

King & Queen Processional - 12:45 pm,
followed by the Maypole Dance.

Admission is FREE

(Food will be available for purchase)

Please leave your dogs at home.
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SP: Dress Up
RK: Coffee/Tea 
LK: Music
1st: Gardening
2nd: Healing
3rd: Summer/Beach
4th: Reading/
Journaling 
5th: Art/Crafts
6th: Cooking
7th: Chocolate
8th: Bath/Relax 
Faculty: Waldorf

MAY FAIR 
BASKET THEMES

May Fair Class Responsibilities

Grade Class Responsibilities Festival Rep  
SP Site decoration, craft, lead procession Karin Meadows
LK Site decoration, craft, lead procession Manuela Musolf
RK Site decoration, craft, lead procession Kerri Dahlstrom, Benjie Wallis 
1 Sweets and/or Plant Walk Shannon Becker
2* Responsible for Maypole, craft Sarah Griscom, Sara Laurin
3* Organize clean up Anna Reischman, Benjie Wallis
4 Head Wreaths Annette Fuchs
5* Maypole Dancing, craft Stacey Ward
6 2 games Andrea Weeks
7 Game and face painting Dayna Baldwin
8 Site decoration, Court, game(s) Erin Thomas-Rose, Sally Gardner

MAY FAIR

All classes: Clean up of craft/game/vendor area, 3 people for general clean up, donations of greenery and flowers.

* Hosts of May Fair

Again this year, classes are invited to fundraise by selling food. If your class chooses to fundraise at the May Fair, 
your class will need a separate representative for fundraising. 

Please see what your class is doing for the May Fair on May 7th. Sign up in the classroom or contact 
your festival rep today to offer your help. We look forward to seeing you all there!

May Fair  baskets are in your 
classroom. Please fill them 
with items matching your class 
theme. These baskets will be 
raffled off at the May Fair. 
Tickets will be available soon.

YRCS Community of Families and Friends ~

Congratulations and a BIG THANKS to all of you who have contributed to 
making our  Annual Fund Drive (AFD) an amazing success once again this year! 
Through the YRCS Educational Foundation “We” have raised $95,556 to date 
with your participation and generosity.

I am grateful to announce even more exciting news from the Educational 
Foundation!

(Please NOTE the distinction between the AFD (above) and the following in-
formation regarding last years Gift Matching Campaign.) 

YRCS has just received the follow-up matching gift of $39,400 from last 
spring’s Gift Matching Campaign! To recap, the school was given a gift of 
$35,000 last spring along with an offer  to match that amount again for the 
2010-2011 school year  if our  community could raise $35,000. Well, we raised 
an amazing $39,400 in just four  weeks! The anonymous donor  has just pre-
sented YRCS with the $39,400 matching gift for a grand total to YRCS of 
$118,800 from the overall Gift Matching Campaign! This is all a direct result 
of each of you, our committed community, rising up to the opportunity pre-
sented to YRCS in the Gift Matching Campaign!  

 On top of all this the same donor  who so loves Waldorf Education and YRCS 
gave our  Annual Fund Drive a boost with an additional $10,000 gift, bringing 
our Annual Fund Drive total to $95,556.

The Educational Foundation offers its sincere appreciation to our kind 
anonymous donor and to each and every one of you who has given so much 
toward keeping YRCS vibrant!

In Celebration of Our Community ~

James Robinson
Ed Foundation Board Chair
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IMPORTANT SCHOOL GOVERNING BOARD ELECTION COMING UP!

Dear YRCS Parents & Community,

It is time to elect one parent representative to the Charter Council.  To this end, the Parent Council is now seeking 
letters of interest for this position.

The Charter Council is the governance body of YRCS and is responsible for ensuring that the school’s policies and 
practices are consistent with the charter, vision and mission of the school and gives final approval to all personnel, 
budget, and policy decisions.  The parent representatives provide the point of view and the perspective of the parent 
body on the issues that come before the council. We can proudly say that the YRCS structure is a MODEL for other 
Waldorf-methods charter schools across the state.

The council consists of three parents, three faculty members, and three community members. The parent represen-
tative will serve a two-year term.  Our current Charter Council Parent Representatives are Marianna Nielsen, Robert 
Wallis and Torrie Mudd, who it the Council Chair.

The Council typically meets once per month; special meetings may be called from time-to-time.  With a new school 
being built in the next years, a potential re-location of our existing site and numerous budgetary decisions to con-
sider, it is incredibly important YRCS has a strong, active and committed council board. The selected parent rep will 
take office at the Charter Council meeting in the beginning of June, 2011.

Interested parents should submit a letter of interest containing the following information:

• How long have you been at YRCS? (parent representatives must have a minimum of two years at the school)
• What is or are the grade level(s) of your child(ren)?
• Why are you interested in serving on the council?
• What skills and abilities can you bring to the council?

Your letter may contain any other biographical details that you feel might be of interest to the community and will be 
made available to the parent body so they can make an informed choice. Letters of interest are due no later than 
Friday, April 15th.

Please submit your letters to the Parent Council Chair, Mark Dahlstrom, by e-mail at mdahlstrom@hotmail.com  or 
place it in the Parent Council Chair mailbox in the YRCS office copy room.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Mark Dahlstrom at 477-6338.

Thank you for your consideration!

Mark Dahlstrom, Parent Council Chair

More YRCS Parent Education

Chalkboard Drawing with Mr. Ron Charles

Thursday, May 5th 6:00to 8:00 pm at YRCS
Invite your Grandparents to join us! Grandparents’ Day

(Please Note: This is a New, Rescheduled Date!)                                        
Call the YRCS Office to reserve you space today!  Limit 20 participants.

(We pass around a donation box to help underwrite this event.)

mailto:mdahlstrom@hotmail.com
mailto:mdahlstrom@hotmail.com
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YRCS Educational Foundation 2010-11 Annual Fund Drive Donor List 

The YRCSEF received over $95,556 in pledges and gifts with 82% of 
YRCS families participating by making a financial contribution to our school. 

 

The Yuba River Charter School Administration and Faculty are filled with gratitude for everyone who has given a gift to the 2010 2011 Annual
Fund Giving Campaign. Community financial support is crucial to the success and longevity of our school and our Waldorf curriculum.

 

A special THANK YOU to GRANDPARENTS & FRIENDS of YRCS!  (Indicated below by *) 
 

The YRCS Educational Foundation is always available to receive donations & gifts for YRCS. It is not too late to make YRCS your charity of choice! 
(Apologies for any unintentional omissions or corrections. Please contact Melissa at x.102). 

Elizabeth & Barry Huseby

Kim & Jeffrey Mees

Sorcha Mulick & Moussa Camara

Paul Frederickson

Shannon Frederickson

Naomi & Oak McCann

Lindsey Weills & Michael Kawa

Anya Tuton & Ian Childs

Darryl Quinn

Gabriel Simning

Kiya & Temoc Rios

Karen Chabot & Dan Avila

Carrie & Keith Monohan

Manuela Musolf & Philip Mason

Aya & Shahar Caspi

Rebecca & Richard Myers

Jessica & Pat Druding

Julia Alperovich & Stefano Petrizzo

Amanda Noakes & Jeff Kenney

Raelynn & Matt Noel

Taitha Killion

Daniel Collette

Brenda Shawley & Phillip Ruckrich

Jessica & Bruce Mairs

Amy & Ken Jorgensen

Barbara Lowell & Paul Barbieri

Heather Peterman & Tony Gonzales

Baruch Simon

Keri & Mark Dahlstrom

Amy & Randall Bouck

Melody & Stan Woijik

Sheri & Jerry Dion

Karen Meadows

Benji & Robert Wallis

Nancy Cattaneo

Shannon Rojko & Steven Searls

Jilan & Joe Glorfield

Kerri Kuelpers

Julie Hunn & Mark Goehring

Shannon & Ed Casey Welch

Julie Franklin & Mark Follansbee

Jen Sheffield & PJ Kolackovsky

Anna & Matthew Reischmann

Meri Knadjian & Esteban Abila

Indira Basnet & Bishnu Subedi

Hannah Ziesel & Logan Edwards

Laura & Michael Ramirez

Caleb Buckley 

Amy & Bryan Cassidy

Keith Walley

Heather Peery

Sandra & James Fleischer

Nikiya Schwarz & Kevin Pachman

Melissa Seibold

Shirlene Stewart

Joe Fajen

Lori Valvo & William Parks

Doug & Cathy Harmon

Christopher King

Andreea Federspiel Otelea

Julie & Tom Templeton

Betsey & Kyle Leach

Hilary Ellis Lavigne

Christopher King

Sara & Jeromy Laurin

Nataliya & Alfred Comminoto

Alicia Lacoste & Eric Sturgeon

Laura O'Brien

Amy & Shane Franssen

Jen & Mark Iams McGuire

Catherine Scholz

Cindy & Gary Upton

Evangelos & Grazia Moschovas

Blue Reid

Greg & Heather Deutschmann

Jessa Krissovich

Crispian Mudd

Denise & Brad Reynolds

Steven Schommer

Tim Smith

Jennifer & Matt Scott

Thea Blair

Kat & Matty O'Connell

Sharon & Dave Yonenaka

Heather & Eric Jacobsen

Rebecca Bleau & Nicholas Cravotta

Andrea & Scott Weeks

Corine Laurijsen & Joep Jilesen

Mark Keeling

Sally & Gary Gardner

Angela Brzoza & Ryan Ackles

Justin Napier

Kristi Shank

Rachel Noble & Salvatore Capuano

Gary & Katrina Reedy Schneider

Mariana Nielsen & Fred Tilton

Meg Gallant

Jen Scott Lifland & Kerin Lifland

Richard Winters

Emily & Ranger Adams

Casey & Tom McCormick

Martee & Doug Suess

Kristin & James Welch

Elise & Larry Hierman

Darcy & Laddy Barnett

Jon Lee

Trish McPhee

Zachary Collins

Annette Fuchs & Sean Duggan

Jacquie & Holt Durham

Savannah Hanson & Georg Kickinger

Laurie Chamberlin

Jenny Gray

Lisa Gorbet & Joe Hash

Alma & Adam Rowe

Jo & Greg Paden

Danelle Hadley & Poyom Riles

Saron Rice & Gideon Beinstock

Susan Willett & Makio Terrell

Laurence & Mark Fogiel

Denyse & Bob Shaw

Sparrow Masker

Louise Renehan & Michael Skoyles

Shea & Brandon Smith

Natalie & Nichols Baughman

Cindy & Stanton Cooper

Anne & Steven Berreman

Genevieve Gartin

Eve Stefani

Martha Chung

Chuck & Kateri Harrison

Joiex Duncan & Ingo Zirpins

Catherine Janicke

Adriana Kelly

Ryan & Mary Love

Matthew Sweigert

Josiah Masker

Jo Anna & Mark Mortensen

Deanna & Keith Ronningen

Pam & Doug Caldwell

Laura Svoboda

Colleen & Myles Ericson

Paul Geenty

Torrie & Bill Mudd

Cristine Kelly

Bonnie Lang & John Kody

Sunshine Fowler

Janet & Alan Caisse

Sheri & George Cutter

Dyann & Frank Castro Wehr

BJ Schmitt & David Brownstein

Nancy & Robbert Trice

Lisa & Charley Hooper

Hilary Brumley

Elizabeth & Howard Cowles*

Donna McGlaughlin & Rodney Haack*

Carrie Reuther

Keri & Tai Travis*

Fred Forsman*

Ellen Millbourn*

Grandman & Grandpa Lifland*

Kenneth Seibold*

Don & Penny Terrell*

Johana Garrison*

Francis Corbitt*

Kathlyn & Dwain Keeling*

Dotty & Donald Klein*

Michelle Carroll & Robert Wolaver*

Bertha & Worth Shaw*

Mary Wolaver*

Carol Harrison*

Susan Egan

Krissa & Brian Connelley

Doris Dunning

Leila Barber

Jerilee & Dan Martinez

Paula Barber

Natasha Vinson & Erik Bell

Doris Rainville

Joyce & Gary Peterman*

Jacquie Weills*

Dawn & Gary Cecil*

Shirley & James Anderson*

Shirley & R.J. Bramlett*

Linda & Thomas Cox*

Linda & Joseph Remley*

Delores & Rodney Reynolds*

Richard Royko*

Kenneth & Donna Ronningen*

Catherine Ardagh

Ronald McGarry*
(As of 4 6 2011 @ 10:40am)
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Yuba River Charter School's 
8th Grade Field Trip Fundraiser 

Northridge Pizza
 will generously donate 10% of their

 proceeds from the night of 

Monday
May 2 

 5:00 - 8:30 p.m.

to YRCS 8th grade class.

773 Nevada St.
Nevada City 

530-478-0470

Join us and tell your family and friends. 
"To Go" orders count too.

Kids and Technology:
How do families preserve heart-to-heart connection in an increasingly digital world?

  
● Are you wanting to balance your child's curiosity for technology with needs for safety and good judgement?
● Would you like to trust that your child is using the Internet, screen time, cell phones, and video games in a 

manner that is in alignment with your values? 
● Are you wanting language to create a dialogue with your children around these issues?

April 16th from 5:00 -8:00 pm at the Briar Patch Community Room 

CNVC Certification Candidate, Robyn Caywood and BayNVC Collaborative Trainer, Jared Finkelstein will facilitate a 
3 hour community-based discussion on "Families and Technology." Parents, teachers and caregivers are invited to 
join us to explore the unique challenges facing families in a world with ever increasing availability of technology, 
media and Internet.

The topic of kid’s exposure to technology can stimulate a lot of emotion for parents. Growing up during an analog 
era parents often feel confused and anxious about how to 
best steward their  child's digital age experience. Through 
discussion and activities we’ll explore and name our val-
ues around matters of technology while remaining curious 
and attuned to our children's needs. This prioritizing of 
connection, to both ourselves and them, will increase the 
options available to us to prepare our children for  coming 
of age in the the digital world.

(Suggested Donation between $10-$50) 
 

Seats are limited. Call to reserve your spot. 263-9704

Thursday Pastie Lunch 
Order Form

Happily offered by the 4th grade. 

Pastie lunch dates: 
Thursdays: May 5, 12, 19, & 26 

Orders are due by Thursday, April 28.

Questions? Ask Jenn Knapp @ 292-3501 or 
letloveradiate@yahoo.com 

Parent’s Name ___________________

Phone # _____________________

First Child's full name____________________

Grade___________

Check one:

_____ Veggie Pastie — $20.00

_____ Beef Pastie — $20.00

_____ Chicken Pastie — $20.00

   
Second Child's full name___________________

Grade___________

Check one:

_____ Veggie Pastie — $20.00

_____ Beef Pastie — $20.00

_____ Chicken Pastie — $20.00

    

TOTAL: $__________

See page 6 for full order details.
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Yuba River Charter School
DRESS CODE

(Approved by the Charter Council 02-08-06, Revised 9-9-09)

The scope of education provided at YRCS does not stop with the "Three R’s," but extends into consideration 
of the environment into which the children come as they attend school. We wish to surround the child with 
a nourishing environment that is beautiful and wholesome.
 
We ask your support in helping Yuba River Charter School form a healthy school-time environment by guid-
ing your children towards appropriate school attire. Your support is most needed and appreciated in the 
following areas.

1.  To ensure a safe environment for our children, have them:

A. Leave dangling jewelry and earrings at home. The only pierced jewelry allowed is earrings.
B. Come well dressed for the weather and/or come anticipating the weather. Rain Policy: Your child 

will not be allowed outside on rainy days without a raincoat and hat.
C. Come wearing comfortable, practical, flat-soled shoes that are firmly attached to the feet. No 

open toe shoes. Check schedules for GAMES classes. These classes require flexible, firm-fitting run-
ning shoes worn with socks.

2.  To create an environment focused on learning and which provides a wholesome social atmosphere, the 
children should wear:

A. Clothing, hats and lunchboxes free of printed messages, pictures or images. Words or images on 
clothing should be no larger than can be covered with two fingers.

B. Prints, plaids, stripes or solids.
C. School related apparel such as: YRCS T-shirts, Medieval games T-shirts, etc.
D. Shoes free of lights and/or wheels.
E. Clothing (tops, pants, dresses...) cut so that underwear is not visible. Specific examples are:

♦ Tops that cover the midriff even when arms are extended overhead. Torso 
must be covered.

♦ Pants that cover the hipbones.
♦ Shorts that are as long as the fingertips extended to the sides.
♦ Skirts must be knee length.
♦ Clothing free of purposeful cutting, slashing, or ripping.
♦ Tops that stay on the shoulders. Tops with necklines and sleeve-holes that 

keep the chest covered. No spaghetti straps.

3.  The children are asked to come to school free of make-up. Grade 7 and 8 teachers may allow make-up. 
Extreme, distracting hair-dos such as mohawks or spikes are not permitted at school.

4.  Haircoloring must reflect a single all-over natural color of hair. Highlights of hair and hair dyes are not 
permitted if they do not appear natural. For example, highlights in blue, red,  pink or two different colors 
together are not permitted.
    
Children sent to school inappropriately attired will be sent to the office receptionist and given a t-shirt to 
wear for the day. With the first two occurrences the parents will be notified. On the third occurrence, the 
parents will be called to either bring a change of clothes or to bring their child home. 

These guidelines may not cover all situations and teachers may have special need to address particular at-
tire.

Please contact your class teachers if you have any questions about specific articles of clothing.

This policy supersedes all previous policies related to after-school pickup.     
  

This policy is included in the Parent Handbook.
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Friday 
Burrito Lunch 
Order Form

Burritos are offered by the 7th grade, contain organic 
ingredients, and are guaranteed to be delicious!

They come with chips, but no drink.

Burrito Lunch Dates: 
Fridays: May 6, 13, 20, & 27

Orders are due by Thursday, April 28.

Questions? Ask Jenn Knapp @ 292-3501 or
letloveradiate@yahoo.com

Parent’s Name ___________________

Phone # _____________________

First Child's full name____________________

Grade___________

Check one:

_____ Bean, Cheese, & Rice Burrito — $18.00

_____ Bean & Cheese Burrito — $18.00

_____ Bean & Rice Burrito — $18.00

_____ Chicken, Bean, Cheese, & Rice Burrito — $20.00
   
Second Child's full name___________________

Grade___________

Check one:

_____ Bean, Cheese, & Rice Burrito — $18.00

_____ Bean & Cheese Burrito — $18.00

_____ Bean & Rice Burrito — $18.00

_____ Chicken, Bean, Cheese, & Rice Burrito — $20.00
    

TOTAL: $__________

Lunches are now being offered Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Fridays!

ORDER INFO FOR ALL LUNCHES

Orders are for one month at a time. 
IF YOU WANT TO PAY FOR SEVERAL 
MONTHS, contact the info person.

Envelopes are in each classroom and in 
the office.

Orders accepted from faculty, staff 
and Grades 1 - 8.

Due date for all orders 
is the last Thursday 

of the month that we 
have school.

ORDERS DUE!

Payments are due, in full, with your 
order form. If paying in cash, 
please pay the exact amount. You 
may pay for  both pizza and sand-
wiches with one check. Burritos 
and sushi checks each need to be 
paid separately. Make checks pay-
able to: YRCS Field Fund.

Emily’s
Catering	
  &	
  Cakes

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Emily	
  
Sco5,	
  Owner/Chef

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  530.409.3716

Tuesday Sushi Lunch Order Form

Happily offered by the 6th grade 
and Way Yum Sushi.

Sushi Lunch Dates: 
Tuesdays: May 3, 10, 17, 24, & 31

Orders are due by Thursday, April 28.

Choices:
 6 piece Vegetarian Roll 

(carrot, cucumber and avocado) 
or 

6 piece California Roll 
(crab, cucumber and avocado) 

Questions? Ask Deanna Ronningen 913-4342
or kdronningen@aol.com

Thank you for supporting 
the 6th Grade class!

Parent’s Name __________________

Phone # __________________

First Child's full name_________________

Grade___________

Check one please

____ Vegetarian Roll, no drink — $23.75

____ Vegetarian Roll, with 100% juice drink — $28.75

____ California Roll, no drink — $23.75

____ California Roll, with 100% juice drink — $28.75
  

Second Child's full name_______________

Grade___________

Check one please

____ Vegetarian Roll, no drink — $23.75

____ Vegetarian Roll, with 100% juice drink — $28.75

____ California Roll, no drink — $23.75

____ California Roll, with 100% juice drink — $28.75

TOTAL: __________

!

mailto:kdronningen@aol.com
mailto:kdronningen@aol.com
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Monday Pizza Lunch 
Order Form

Happily offered by the 8th grade.

Pizza Lunch Dates: 
Mondays: May 2, 9, 16, & 23

Orders are due by Thursday, April 28.

Questions? Contact Lisa Hooper @ 272-1182 or
Lisa@ObjectiveInsights.com.

Thank you for supporting 
the 8th Grade class!

Parent’s Name __________________

Phone # __________________

First Child's full name________________

Grade___________

Circle either cheese or pepperoni. Circle the price.

1 slice: Cheese/pepperoni  $10.00 
  With 100% Juice Drink $14.00

2 slices: Cheese/pepperoni  $19.00 
  With 100% Juice Drink $23.00

Second Child's full name_______________

Grade___________

Circle either cheese or pepperoni. Circle the price.

1 slice: Cheese/pepperoni  $10.00 
  With 100% Juice Drink $14.00

2 slices: Cheese/pepperoni  $19.00 
  With 100% Juice Drink $23.00

TOTAL: __________

GLUTEN FREE PIZZA CRUST 
IS NOW AVAILABLE 

- If there is enough interest, we will provide 
it. Please check the box below if you want 
your order on gluten free dough. If there is 
not enough interest, you will be contacted.

 Yes, I want gluten free crust!

Wednesday Sandwich Lunch 
Order Form

Happily offered by the 8th grade. 

Sandwich lunch dates: 
Wednesdays: May 4, 11, 18, & 25

Orders are due by Thursday, April 28.

Sandwiches are provided by the 
Nevada City Classic Cafe. 

Questions? Contact Lisa Hooper @ 272-1182 or
Lisa@ObjectiveInsights.com.

~The 8th Grade Thanks You For Your Support~

Parent’s Name __________________

Phone # __________________

First Child's full name__________________
Grade___________

Circle your choices 
  
Choose one sandwich: 
      cheese          tuna          turkey   

Choose one type of bread: multi-grain   sourdough

Choose from the following 4 condiments: 
 mayo        mustard        lettuce        tomato

Check any desired additions, add the price and total.
 Sandwich $14.00
_____ with cheese add $2.00  _______

 _____ with 100% juice drink add $4.00   _______

_____ with apple add $2.00  _______

  First Child lunch total: _____________

Second Child's full name__________________
Grade___________

Circle your choices   

Choose one sandwich: 
  cheese          tuna          turkey   

Choose one type of bread: multi-grain   sourdough

Choose from the following 4 condiments:  
 mayo        mustard        lettuce        tomato

Check any desired additions, add the price and total.
 Sandwich $14.00
_____ with cheese add $2.00  _______

 _____ with 100% juice drink add $4.00   _______

_____ with apple add $2.00  _______

  Second Child lunch total: _____________

TOTAL: __________
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Yuba River Charter School
CALENDAR OF EVENTS

DAY DATE TIME EVENT     
Thurs 7 April noon - 1:00 pm May Fair Festival meeting*
  6:00 pm Grade 5 play

Fri 8 April 9:00 am Grade 5 play
   Grade 8 to Track Meet at Sac Waldorf

Sat 9 April  Day in the Life of the Kindergarten
        — by invitation only

Mon-Fri 11-15 April  STAR testing

Mon 11 April 3:30 pm Ed Foundation Meeting

Wed 13 April 2:00 pm Strings Assembly* 
  3:30 pm Grade 4 Parent Meeting

  3:30 pm Charter Council Meeting*

Thurs 14 April 5:00 pm Open House & Spring Assembly

Fri 15 April Minimum Day Grade 4 to Music Concert?*

Mon-Fri 18-22 April No School Spring Break

Mon-Wed 25-27 April  Grade 4 to Fort Ross*

Mon-Fri 25-29 April  STAR testing*

Tues 26 April 6:00 pm Grade 5 Parent Meeting*

Wed 27 April  Kinder Tea with Heather Peery*
  5:30 pm Grade 1 Parent Meeting*
   Little Creek Parent Evening*

Thurs 28 April 6:00 pm Lavender Kindergarten Parent Evening*

Sat 30 April 6:00 pm Day in the Life of the Kindergarten*
        — by invitation only

Tues 3 May 8:45 am Grade 1 play*
  1:30 & 6:00 pm Rose Kindergarten Parent Meeting*

Tues-Thurs 3-5 May  Grade 3 to Full Belly Farm*

Wed 4 May 5:45 pm Grade 7 Parent Meeting*

Thurs 5 May  Grandparent Day*
  6:00 - 8:00 pm Chalkboard Drawing with Mr. Ron Charles*

Sat 7 May noon - 4:00 pm May Fair*

   * new item

YRCS community Meeting

Thursday, April 28th @ 1:30 pm in Bldg. 2

The next newsletter  will be delivered MONDAY, May 2. Submissions are due by the previous THURSDAY at 5:00 pm. The Bulle-
tin Board is free and contains free items, items of interest to children and families, and occasional items for  sale. It is 
printed monthly. The limit is 50 words. No anonymous submissions please. Paid advertisements are not accepted. Contact 
Lisa Hooper, 272-1182, Lisa@ObjectiveInsights.com for more information.


